	APPLICATION NO:

	11/01428/F

	ADDRESS:

	Buildings 103 and 315 Heyford Park


	PROPOSAL:

	Change of us to D1 and B8 respectively

	ADVICE SOUGHT:

	Conservation


	URBAN DESIGN AND /OR CONSERVATION COMMENT:

	This is a full application not a change of use application.  It links the change of use of two buildings as the applicant proposes a change from the extant consent of Building 315 as a heritage centre, proposing to use the smaller building 103 instead, thus proposing B8 for building 315.
This approach was supported at pre-application stage because

· Building 315 is considered too big for the collection

· It is a maintenance liability for the volunteer heritage group

· And therefore too expensive.

· Building 103 is a most appropriate scale and easily convertable

· It is well located in relation to the Command centre and access and transport

· It is in better condition having been in constant use.

I therefore support this application
The plans submitted for the conversion of Building 103 to a heritage centre are acceptable I principle but as Building 103 is a locally listed building in a conservation area I recommend that we condition details as we would for a listed building.

I do not see plans and elevations showing the works required to bring building 315 into B8 use.

I will not comment on the traffic implications of using Building 315 for B8 uses as this is for others.



	RECOMMENDED CONDITIONS, IF ANY:

	I suggest conditions should be attached requiring details of fenestration at 1:20.



	CONCLUSION:

	Approve subject to conditions above


	OFFICER AND DATE:

	Linda Rand
Design and Conservation Team Leader

16 December 2011


